
Dorothy Goodman School

PARENT NEWSLETTER
Friday 7th May 2021

Headteachers Comments:

We have had a wonderful Maths Week with lots of di�erent
activities across the school promoting maths as fun and
exciting, using creative ways to teach maths. At secondary
there has been a shopping street with each of the specialist
rooms set up as either a clothes shop, bakery or supermarket. At primary the theme was
Fairy Tales - Snow White’s tea party focusing for example on 1:1 correspondence; 2D
shapes used to design their own gingerbread house; large cardboard boxes to build the
shoe-maker’s house; making salt dough gingerbread men and shoes hidden in the
sensory circuit. The students have responded extremely well and achieved so many skills
in fun practical mathematical situations! Thank you to the Maths curriculum team for
putting this together and gathering all the resources needed.

I am not sure if you have seen it yet but we have a new website:

Dorothy Goodman School

We are growing the site gradually so please take a look and make sure we have
everything you need included!

I hope you all have a good weekend.
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https://openthinkingpartnership.co.uk/dorothy-goodman-school/
https://openthinkingpartnership.co.uk/dorothy-goodman-school/


CALENDAR

DATE EVENT INFORMATION

Tuesday 18th May 2021 Year 9 immunisations Primary, Secondary, Cleveland House

Monday 31st May - Friday 4th June 2021 Half Term School Closed to students

Weds 23rd / Thur 24th June 2021 Parents evening Details to follow

Friday 9th July 2021 Last day of school End of Academic year

Lateral Flow tests

Please do these on Sunday night or Monday morning; Wednesday night or Thursday morning.
Follow the leaflet stages to take the test (separate leaflet NOT the one in the box Remember if they (or you helping them) cannot

swab their throat, you can swab both nostrils instead.
Record results on this link test result for NHS and test result for school (right click on links)

What to do once you have a result:
Negative: Pupil can still come to school (Same arrangements of protection with Hands, Face, Space)

Positive: Your child MUST NOT come into school.  You need to book your child for a PCR test or isolate for 10 days
Void: Please do the test again with a new kit
Thank you once again for your help with this.

LUNCHES
w/c 10th May 2021 - Week 2 Menu

Our up to date lunch menus for Primary and Secondary can be found by clicking this link:
Lunch Menus

School Meal Primary meals: £2.20 per day School Meal Senior meals: £2.45 per day
Please keep the o�ce updated with any dietary requirements for your child. School Meals can be paid for via Arbor.

Information regarding eligibility for Free School Meals is available through County Hall:
LCC - Free School Meals or contact School Food Support Service. Tel: 0116 305 5770.
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https://www.gov.uk/report-covid19-result
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSd2a0ZRjX-s_CZngsPtR6jqfuw_7tlkHlqHeTCLTqmfyYF4LQ/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://www.gov.uk/get-coronavirus-test
https://www.dorothygoodman.co.uk/food-policy-healthy-lunches/
https://www.leicestershire.gov.uk/education-and-children/social-care-and-supporting-families/free-school-meals


NOTICES
Find information for children and young people with special educational needs and
disabilities all in one place - this is known as Leicestershire's 'Local O�er'.

https://www.leicestershire.gov.uk/education-and-children/special-educational-needs-and-disability
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https://www.leicestershire.gov.uk/education-and-children/special-educational-needs-and-disability


THIS WEEK IN PICTURES
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HIGHLIGHTS OF THE WEEK
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EYFS / KS 1
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KS 2
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KS 3
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KS 4

.
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KS 5
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COVID GUIDANCE

National Guidance Dorothy Goodman School  & Cleveland House response

All pupils are expected in school from
Monday 12th April.

The shielding period has now ended and all students are expected in
school. If this is causing you any difficulties please contact the school.

Secondary aged pupils to wear masks

We encourage secondary aged pupils to wear face masks if they can
taking into account their needs

Please send in more than one mask so that this can be changed at
suitable times during the day e.g. after eating.

Lateral flow tests for students.

Please make sure your child tests themselves or help them to take the

test twice a week on a Monday morning (if possible and, if not Sunday

night) and Thursday morning (if possible and, if not Wednesday night).

If you think this may be difficult please contact us and we will discuss

what will be best - including possible continued testing at school.

This does not replace testing for those with symptoms. If you have

symptoms you must self-isolate and go for a PCR test.

Lateral Flow tests for staff Lateral flow tests will be available for staff

Please remember not to send your
child into school if they show any of

the following symptoms

a high temperature – this means the person feels hot to touch on their

chest or back

a new, continuous cough – this means coughing a lot for more than an

hour, or 3 or more coughing episodes in 24 hours (if they usually have a

cough, it may be worse than usual)

a loss or change to sense of smell or taste – this means the person

cannot smell or taste anything, or things smell or taste different to

normal
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